CITY OF SAN BRUNO
567 EL CAMINO REAL
SAN BRUNO, CA 94066




City Council Public Meeting on The Transition of Sewer Service Charges to the County Property Tax Roll

Dear Property Owner:

The City of San Bruno currently issues a combined water and sewer utility bill every two months to residential customers
and monthly to commercial customers. Starting July 1, 2024, the City plans to transition the collection of sewer charges for
each parcel to the County property tax bill, which is due in two installments yearly. This change is necessary to improve
billing efficiency and reduce the number of delinquent and unpaid accounts, which adversely impacts the rates charged to
all sewer customers. Please note, this adjustment will only affect the method of billing sewer charges and will not change
the approved sewer rates.

A report listing service charges by tax assessor’s parcel number will be available for public review in person at the San
Bruno City Clerk’s Office at City Hall on June 11, 2024.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of San Bruno, California at its regular meeting on Tuesday,
June 11, 2024, at the Senior Center, 1555 Crystal Springs Road, San Bruno, California, starting at 7:00 p.m., will hold a
Public Hearing to consider approving the report. The public is invited to participate and comment. The public may provide
public comment by emailing comments to the City Clerk’s Office at cityclerk@sanbruno.ca.gov before the start of the
meeting or by attending the meeting in person. You may view a livestream of the meeting on CityNet Services Channel 1,
Zoom, or at www.youtube.com/user/cityofsanbruno.

If you have any questions, please contact the City Ultility Billing office at (650) 616-7086 or
webfinance@sanbruno.ca.gov.

Or visit our website for FAQs:
https://www.sanbruno.ca.gov/927/Transition-of-Sewer-Service-Charges-on-t



